Sublette County School District Number Nine

P.O. Box 769
Big Piney, Wyoming 83113

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT
B. Weldon Shelley

Office 276-3322 FAX 276-3731

January 20, 2004

Dr. Charles Grove
P.O. Box 549
Pinedale, Wyoming 82941-0549

Dear Dr. Grove,

Several years ago Sublette County School District No. 9 was receiving a greater share of
revenue from the county than Sublette County School District No. 1. At the time both
school boards agreed to form a District Boundary Board. The Boundary Board redefined

the district boundaries so both districts would receive a more equal amount of funding
from the county.

A similar situation has developed at the present time, only Sublette County School
District No. 1 is receiving a larger amount of revenue from the county than Sublette
County School District No. 9. The Sublette No. 9 Board of Trustees believes it is time
again to create another Boundary Board to equalize the wealth between the two school
districts. This is not only important because of the revenue received from the county for
educating the students, it is also important to have a more equal assessed evaluation so
each mill approved by both boards would generate a similar amount.

The Sublette No. 9 Board of Trustees wants to know if the Sublette No. 1 Board of
Trustees would approve the establishment of a District Boundary Board to once again

redefine the present boundaries of each school district so the revenue from the county
would be more evenly divided.

I am looking forward to hearing from you once you have had time to confer with your
Board of Trustees. Thanks for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

B i/ el

B. Weldon Shelley
Superintendent



LIFELONG OEXCELLENCE Sublette County School District #1
P 0. Box 549 ¢ Pinedale, Wyoming 82941
% pinedaleschools.org

Weldon Shelley, Superintendent
Sublette County School:District #9
P.O. Box 769

Big Piney, WY 83113

Dear Weldon

In response to your Ietter of January 205 004 concernlng boundary changes,
please be advised that Sublette County. School District #1.4s not interested in
redefining the present boundaries of the school district.

The Board of Trustees has carefu;ly reVJewed the reason for the original transfers

and the actions that were taken at that tlme and find that they do not apply to the
present situation. pr { ’

SlnCe el,y,

” 4 b High School Administration Bondurant
A P 367-2137 267-2129 733-3524
Middle School Elementary School Facsimile

267-2821 267-2628 367-4626




